
West Sussex County Council

Proposed Executive Decision for 3 April 2019
call-in deadline 5 p.m. on 12 April 2019

The following proposed decision has been endorsed by the Cabinet Member and will 
come into effect at the end of the call-in period unless the call-in procedure is 

activated.

Decision Title & Ref 
No:

Strategic Transport Investment Programme (2019/2020) 
H&I02 19/20

Cabinet Member 
responsible for 
Decision

Mr Elkins - Cabinet Member for Highways and 
Infrastructure

West Sussex Plan 
priority

A Prosperous Place

Electoral Divisions All Divisions
Key Decision Yes
Purpose In July 2013, the Council established a Strategic Transport 

Investment Programme (STIP) to identify and develop 
strategic (i.e. larger than local) transport schemes that 
are needed to support sustainable economic growth in the 
county. A long list of potential schemes was identified at 
that time, largely building on technical work to prepare 
local plans and these schemes were prioritised.

The STIP has been reviewed periodically since 2013 and 
consideration has been given to adding new priorities for 
investment and also removing schemes that are no longer 
considered to be priorities. Consultation has taken place 
with elected members and other stakeholders who were 
invited to put forward suggestions to inform the review. 
As the majority of funding for strategic transport projects 
will be subject to scheme appraisal in line with 
Department for Transport guidance, any new potential 
priorities will be appraised using a similar standardised 
approach.

Decision The Cabinet Member for Highways and Infrastructure has:

(1) confirmed the schemes identified in Table 1 of the 
report as priorities for development through the 
Strategic Transport Investment Programme and 
notes the need for revenue funding in 2019/20 to 
complete feasibility studies for the following: 

 Chichester Area Sustainable Transport 
Package

 Horsham Area Sustainable Transport Package
 National Cycle Network Route 2 
 Worthing Area Sustainable Transport Package

(2) approved the following schemes as new priorities 
for development through the STIP and notes the 



need for revenue funding in 2019/20 and 2020/21 
to undertake feasibility studies on them:

 A259 Chichester to Bognor Regis corridor
 A259 Littlehampton to Bognor Regis corridor
 A24 Worthing to Surrey corridor

Interest and nature of 
interest declared

None

Service Contact Paul Eagle, Principal Planner - Tel: 033 022 25298
Democratic Services/ 
Call-in Contact

Judith Shore Tel: 033 022 26052

Background Papers See report for details


